 ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS’ ASSOCIATION
ASSOCIATION MEETNG

AUGUST 13, 2008

President, Jim Arnold, called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the previous meetings of Feb 24 and June 26, 2008 were distributed to each member present and approved.  The financial statement was not available.

Eddie Jones, Debra Rogers, and Legislative Audit staff was recognized.   Retired Independence County Treasurer, Charles Barnett received a welcome, as did four newly elected county treasurers.

Debbie Rogers with the State Treasurer’s office stated that due to Eddie Jones’ efforts a supplemental Real Estate Tax money was distributed to all counties.

Rick Lamp with Apprentice Information Systems, assisted by Jim Arnold, awarded a scholarship of $750 to Sara Elizabeth Slain and Logan Oates.  

Eddie Jones, Director with the AAC introduced Randy Kemp and explained that Randy is the official photographer and writes articles for the AAC.

Roger Haney, ACTA Legislative Director, informed the group of the up-coming meeting in each Congressional District:

District 1A
September 4 in Jonesboro Holiday Inn from 4 to 6

District 1B
September 15 in West Memphis at the Community College 

District 2
September 15 at AAC

District 3
September 23 in the afternoon

District 4A
September 8 Lunch at Henderson State

District 4B
September 5 at El Dorado County Club from 6 to 9

Roger reminded the group that September 15 is the deadline for submitting items to be included in the Treasurer’s legislative packed for the up-coming session. 

There being no further business brought before the Association, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rebecca Gattas, ACTA Secretary
